





Resolution No. 2024-08-19

RESOULATION PERMANTLY CLOSING A TOWN STREET

WHEREAS, the Town of Waco Board of Aldermen, having first published notice of its intention to do so and having conducted a public hearing as required under the section 160-A299 of North Carolina General Statutes, and having voted unanimously at the August 19, 2024 meeting of the Town Board

DO HEREBY RESOLVE:

- 1. That all steps having been taken as provided under Section 160-A299 of North Carolina General Statutes;
- 2. That a public hearing having been held on August 19, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the Waco Town Hall for the purpose of providing all town citizens and interested parties with a forum for discussing whether or not the closing of said street will be detrimental to the public interest of the property rights of any individual;
- After said hearing it appearing that the closing of said street will not be contrary to the public interest and that no individual owning property in the vicinity of the street will be thereby deprived of reasonable means of access to his property;

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED that the town street known as "un-named and undeveloped street" located off of the 100 block of North Main Street. The open street right-of-way is fifteen feet (15') in width and two hundred (200') in length and runs between parcels 16015 and 15994 and extends from North Main Street to the former location of the closed Huss Street is hereby permanently closed.

This the 19th day of August, 2024.

John Barrett, Jr., Mayor

Attest:

Titfany Lott, Town Clerk